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December 2, 2022 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

The attached statement, issued by Niagara Mohawk, d/b/a/ National Grid, is being transmitted for 
filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service Commission under Case 18-
E-0138:

Residential Electric Vehicle Charge Smart Plan Statement 
Statement No. 1 

To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
Effective:  January 1, 2023 

The Statement specifies the EV Monthly Charges for Residential EV Charge Smart Plan customers, 
for both Tier 1 and Tier 2 off-peak kWh usage levels available to the customer.   The EV Monthly Charges 
are each provided in separate delivery and supply charge components. The Statement also specifies the 
forecasted on-peak supply rate necessary to calculate the EV On-peak Rebate.  Attachment 1 provides the 
detailed rate components that were used to develop the EV Monthly Charges.  Attachment 2 details the rates 
used to calculate the monthly EV On-peak and EV Off-peak Rebates for EV Charge Smart Plan customer 
bills.  

This Residential Electric Vehicle Charge Smart Plan Statement is filed with the Commission not 
less than thirty (30) days before the effective date in accordance with Special Provision N of Service 
Classification No. 1 of PSC No. 220.  Residential Electric Vehicle Charge Smart Plan Statement No. 1 is 
effective January 1, 2023, for batch billed customers and calendar month billed customers.  

Please contact the undersigned for any other action taken regarding this filing. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

/s/ Carol Teixeira 

Carol Teixeira  
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing  

 Received: 12/02/2022 


